
NARFE CHAPTER 1162
MONTHLY MEETING JANUARY 28, 2014

The January meeting of NARFE Chapter 1162 was called to order at
1:30 p.m. at Overland Park Lutheran Church by President Louise
Lloyd.

The Invocation was given by Don Faidley followed by the Pledge
of Allegiance led by Frank McGough.

President Lloyd welcomed Dana Pflumm and members that we have
not seen recently along with everyone at the meeting.

The secretary provided copies of the December 10th meeting
minutes on the sign in table that were approved by the approving
committee. As you sign in, you should also pick up the agenda
handout containing some of the committee reports.

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer, Mary Haswell, reported a balance
on hand of $6,973.70.  The report will be filed for audit.

President Lloyd passed out a proposed budget based on expenses
incurred from the past year. Louis Bornman made a motion to
accept the budget.  Motion was seconded and all agreed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Legislative: Louis Bornman, 1st Vice President, reminded us that
the elections are heating up.  New names have been added to the
slate of candidates.  We must stay informed about how the
candidates are voting. Louis informed us that TSP withdrawals
are not subject to Kansas Tax beginning with the 2013 tax year.

Membership: Louis Bornman took on a number of the duties that a
membership committee would perform.  He discussed the duties of
the committee in hopes of finding volunteers to split up the
tasks. We must continue to recruit new members. He also
reminded us about the ease of dues withholding.

Service Officer: No report this month. However, Elizabeth
Bornman provided information to President Lloyd to read to the
members about OPM’s downsizing of 300 employees with notices
going out to affected employees approximately January 25th.

Alzheimer’s: See Judy Arnold’s detailed report in the agenda
handout.

Sunshine: Don Faidley sent two sympathy cards this month.



PAC:  Flo Biehl, PAC Chairman, talked to us about the NARFE
Scholarship contest. If you have any children or grandchildren
planning to attend collage, NARFE is awarding up to 60 $1,000
scholarships.  You should encourage them to enter the
competition.

Hospitality: President Lloyd thanked everyone who donated
refreshments for today’s meeting.  Lorene Christin has
volunteered to chair hospitality.  A treat signup sheet was
circulated.

Newsletter: There are extra copies of the newsletter on the
sign-in table if you did not receive one. There will not be a
newsletter in February.

Programs: At the February meeting we will finish the Standard
Operating Procedures and Louise Lloyd will do a presentation on
toxins found in our homes.  These include everyday products that
many of us may be using.

Our March meeting will be held at Pegah’s on Johnson Drive.  We
are planning on two speakers, one from Health and Human Services
to talk about programs for seniors, and a speaker from the VA
who can address veteran’s benefits.

Bruce Smith will assist in setting up our Liberty Memorial
visit/speaker in May.

NEW BUSINESS:
New Meeting Location: There was a discussion about moving our
meetings to the American Legion.  We could eat there, Taco
Tuesday.  This would eliminate the need for treats and possibly
promote new interest in attending the meetings.

Standard Operating Procedures: We reviewed the proposed
changes.  President Lloyd will clean them up and present them to
the members in February.

NARFE Federation: The annual NARFE Federation Convention is
April 27th-April 29th in Manhattan, KS at the Four Points.
Hopefully, a number of our members will attend and participate
as delegates.  The registration fee is $20, but you will be
responsible for your hotel and meals. If you are interested in
attending, Ginny Glauser has the registration forms.  The
Chapter has budgeted some money to help defray the registration
costs for those who would like to attend.



Federation Fund Raiser – The Federation is doing a raffle for
their fund raiser.  The raffle tickets are $25 each and only 200
total tickets will be sold.  If you are interested in purchasing
a raffle ticket, please contact Louise Lloyd.
Announcements: The February meeting will be February 25, 2014.

TREAT LIST for February 25th meeting:
Frank McGough, Dana Pflumm, Cecil Shannon

Respectfully Submitted by Secretary

Ginny Glauser


